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There are lots of digital maps and 
navigation apps that people use 
everyday for free. The growth of digital 
information raises the question why 
can't Seattleites simply rely on their 
smartphone for wayfinding? And 
indeed they can - many of these apps 
are great, but they do present some 
compromises. 

For one, they are rarely consistent with 
other types of information that people 
rely on such as street signs and printed 
maps. This can create the increasingly 
common problem of people trying 
to relate the information on a small 
screen to the streets around them.

Isn’t there an app for that?

Technology is great but can still be challenging to use in the real world.Google maps shows Occidental Square as a generic green space. In reality it is 
one of Seattle’s most active public squares and an attractive route for walking.

They are also often based on global 
platforms meaning individual 
authorities have little ability to 
influence how their city is shown 
or described. The automation of 
commercial apps mean they often 
miss important details that influence 
the decision to walk such as hills, 
the location of steps, crosswalks and 
traffic-free routes.

The City of Seattle wayfinding program 
will create a system of information that 
is all about Seattle, defined by its own 
priorities, owned by the city, and which 
can be shared by all the communities 
who can make use of it.



How can I find out more?
For more information go to www.seattle.gov and search 
for ‘pedestrian wayfinding,’ or email wayfinding@seattle.gov

The project is 
being led by SDOT.
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Over the next year to June 2019, the City of Seattle is working 
with a team of specialist wayfinding planners and designers 
to create a city-wide pedestrian wayfinding system. The 
outcome of the project will be a pilot project, a set of design 
standards and proposals for roll-out across the city. 

This project is funded by a WSDOT Transit Coordination 
Grant, and has agency support from Seattle Department of 
Transportation, King County Metro, Sound Transit, Pierce 
Transit, Community Transit, and the Downtown Seattle 
Association.

What is 
happening?

Throughout the year-long project, the project team will 
involve communities, local businesses, and tourism 
organizations to discuss what information people need to 
encourage them to walk and the benefits that a coordinated 
wayfinding system could produce.

While the opportunity is clear, the process is complicated. 
Many parts of the city are already covered with a lot of signs, 
and some agencies and communities have already invested 
in their own wayfinding. To make this project successful, a lot 
of work is needed to understand how a coordinated system 
of information can meet the needs of all the groups who 
have an interest while providing the simple, accessible and 
affordable system that users need to make walking a choice.


